
July 2023  
 
Dear Friends, 
Greetings in Jesus' Name. 
 
We trust that you are all well in the Lord as well as physically. We are well in the Lord, 
but physically we have some challenges. I have some pains on my right side. I saw 
doctors several times and took several medical examinations, but nothing was found. 
Maybe these are aches and pains of aging. Tabita went to Khartoum to seek medical 
help for her pains, but the war happened before she had time for consultations with 
doctors. But we are thankful that she is back and out of the war zone. Thank you for 
your prayers and assistance. 
 
The day before yesterday we got a phone call asking us for help. Demons are troubling 
a pregnant woman, calling her by phone and telling her that she has been offered to 
them as a sacrifice, and that the baby in her womb belongs to them. So I and Tabita 
went to the house. The woman is Catholic and does not know anything about salvation. 
The first thing we did was to lead her to accept Jesus as Savior and Lord. We led her to 
confess her sin and invite the Lord to save her. Then we explained to her the assurance 
of salvation and eternal life. After that I prayed and the Lord delivered from the demons. 
We prayed casting out the demons and disconnecting their telephone line in Jesus' 
Name. 
 
The Lord worked in the life of this woman, and yesterday and this morning we called the 
woman and she says no more telephone calls from the demons. Praise the Lord! 
 
We are thankful to the Lord for opportunities for ministry. 
 
Blessings. 
Nikolao & Tabita Vuni. 
 


